
NEWSLETTER

At the recent Annual General Meeting of the Seven
Kings Bungalow Estate Residents Association
(SKBERA), Cllr Tanweer Khan was the guest speaker.
He began by introducing himself, sharing insights into
his personal, professional, and political background. He
then discussed his role on the council, emphasising
his commitment to championing the needs of
Mayfield ward residents and keeping them well-
informed about local developments.

Cllr Khan highlighted his position as Chair of the
Pension Fund Committee, outlining his efforts to
ensure the fund supports life-changing initiatives,
particularly in poorer countries. He also addressed his
role on the Safer Redbridge Policy Development
Committee, focusing on tackling key issues such as
fly-tipping, antisocial behaviour, and other nuisances
like begging in the borough.

The evening concluded with a lively Q&A session,
where residents raised concerns about issues within
the Bungalow Estate. Cllr Khan urged everyone to
stay engaged with the council by following its social
media accounts, signing up for email newsletters, and
joining the secure WhatsApp group established for
residents' communication.

The SKBERA committee thanked Cllr Khan for  
engaging with them and addressing their concerns.
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Room 151 Roundtable on Emerging Markets

Cllr Khan, as Chair of the LB Redbridge Pension Fund Committee,
attended the Room 151 Roundtable on Emerging Markets. He
stressed that while the LGPS has fiduciary duties, it must also
consider the broader global impact of investments. 

Emerging markets often focus on countries like China, but Cllr
Khan highlighted the importance of expanding into regions like
sub-Saharan Africa, where investments could be life-changing for
communities. This approach supports responsible investment
and creates opportunities for lasting, meaningful impact.

SEWA Tree Planting

2024

Mayfield Councillors joined
Redbridge Mayor Cllr Sheila Bain in
the planting of the Annual Sewa
Tree in South Park on October 6th.

Speaking at the event, Cllr Khan
highlighted the importance of trees
in fighting climate change and
protecting our environment for
future generations, emphasising
Labour's commitment to a green
revolution.

The Sewa Week Project is all about
volunteering and making a
difference. 

Deriving from Sanskrit, sewa means
‘selfless service’.

To learn more about the Sewa
Week Project, please visit
www.sewaweek.org

Mayfield Ward Panel

The Mayfield Ward Panel, composed of local residents and the
Mayfield Safer Neighbourhood Team (Metropolitan Police), meets
regularly to address crime-related issues. Mayfield councillors also
participate, working closely with the panel’s chair to tackle urgent
concerns. 

Recent discussions have covered anti-social behaviour in South
Park Crescent, the impact of DPD vans on Mortlake Road, and
requests for CCTV on the Bungalow Estate. 

At the latest meeting on Thursday, 17th October 2024, the panel
reaffirmed its priorities: violence against women and girls, anti-
social behaviour, drug-related issues, and Blue Badge thefts. 

For local policing concerns, please contact Mayfield SNT at: 
sntji-mayfield@met.police.uk.





Cllr Jas Athwal
jas.athwal@redbridge.gov.uk

Cllr Vanisha Solanki
vanisha.solanki@redbridge.gov.uk

Cllr Tanweer Khan
tanweer.khan@redbridge.gov.uk

Isaac Newton Students Visit Parliament

Students from Isaac Newton Academy visited Parliament earlier
this month where they met Ilford South MP Jas Athwal

Commenting on the visit, Jas Athwal MP said “Young people are
the future of Ilford South & I can't wait to see all the great things
these bright students will achieve. “

Advice Surgeries

We hold regular surgeries at
Goodmayes Library and 
Paratha Junction/Seven Kings Café.

Please visit our website or social
media pages for dates and times.

No appointment is necessary.
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Another Engagement Hub Opened 

Redbridge Council has opened its third Engagement Hub at
Redbridge Institute's Gants Hill campus, providing accessible
council services. 

It offers support for young people with disabilities, public health
services, and the Black Woman Kindness Initiative. The hub is
part of the council’s strategy to decentralise services across
communities that need them the most.


